
17. VICTORIA STREET P5 LOADING ZONE  
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets  Manager Peter Atkinson, DDI 371 1662  

 
 The purpose of this report is to seek approval to create a P5 loading zone on the north-eastern side of 

Victoria Street between Peterborough Street and Salisbury Street. 
 
 A number of new developments have occurred in Victoria Street resulting in the removal of two vehicle 

entrances.  This has created two additional parking spaces.  Following a request from one of the new 
business, it is proposed to create a short loading zone to service these new premises. The loading 
zone which will occupy one parking space is proposed to be located at the end of the existing part time 
taxi stand in an area which is P60 metered parking area. 

 
 The proposed loading zone is supported by the adjacent property occupiers and the Parking 

Operations Manager. 
 
 Recommendation: 1. That a loading zone with a time limit of 5 minutes be created on the 

north eastern side of Victoria Street commencing at a point 47 metres 
measured in a north westerly direction from a point opposite the 
northern kerbline of Peterborough Street and extending in a north 
westerly direction for a distance of 7 metres. 

 
  2. That the existing P60 metered parking space in the above described 

area be revoked.  
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the above recommendation be adopted. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


